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ARREST OF TWO SUSPECTS FOR ARMED ROBBERY 

San Diego – Yesterday at approximately 8:55 p.m., a man entered the KFC/Taco Bell located at 7049 Eastman 

Street in San Diego armed with a gun.  The man demanded money and was able to get $374 from the register. 

The suspect ran out of the store to an awaiting vehicle with a getaway driver.   

Minutes later, SDPD officers in the area saw the suspect’s vehicle driving erratically. Not knowing about the 

robbery that had just occurred, the officers made a traffic stop on the vehicle and detained two males.  

Evidence which included $374 in cash and a loaded 45 semi-automatic handgun were recovered.  Officers later 

learned of the robbery at the restaurant and positively identified the two males as the suspects of the 

robbery. They have been identified as 24-year-old Lateef Abdu and 20-year-old Abdirahim Nour. Robbery Unit 

detectives responded and conducted an investigation eventually booking both men into County Jail on 

robbery charges.   

Anyone with information is requested to call the San Diego Police Department Robbery Unit at 

(619) 531-2299 or the Crime Stopper’s anonymous tip line at (888) 580-8477. Visit the Crime 

Stoppers website at www.sdcrimestoppers.org for more information on how to send anonymous 

web and mobile app tips.  

 

http://www.sdcrimestoppers.org/

